9th Class 2019			
English (Compulsory)	Group-II	Paper-l	
Time: 2.10 Hours	(Subjective Type)	Max. Marks: 56	

SECTION-I

- 2. Answer any Five (5) of the following questions: (10)
- (i) Why did the pagan Arabs send a delegation to the Rasool's () uncle?
- They sent a delegation to the Holy Prophet's (المُنْفِيّةُ) kind and caring uncle, Abu Talib to restrain the Holy Prophet (المُنْفِيّةُ) from preaching Allah Almighty's message.
- (ii) What are the qualities of a patriot?
- A patriot loves his country with devotion. He lays down his life for his homeland. He is selfless and sincere to his country. He works hard for its progress and prosperity.
- (iii) How did Hazrat Asma () console her grandfather?
- Hazrat Asma (() put some stones in the corner of the house and covered them with a piece of cloth. She told her grandfather that he had left all the money. The grandfather felt it. Thus, he was consoled.
- (iv) How much confidence did Quaid-e-Azam have in his nation?
- Quaid-e-Azam had a great confidence in his nation.
- (v) Why is the Sultan Ahmad Masjid also known as the Blue Masjid?
- The interior part of the mosque was adorned with blue tiles which make it look attractive. That is why, it is known as Blue Mosque also.
- (vi) Why did the Nurse say, "where there is a will there is a way"?
- She knew very well that if we are determined enough to do something, we will find a way of doing it. So she hits the

mark acting upon the very proverb: "Where there is a will there is a way".

(vii) What are the causes of drug addiction?

Drug addiction is caused by genetic and environmental factors. In this regard, bad company and troubled domestic background may cause drug addiction. The people dissatisfied with their lives may also resort to drug addiction.

(viii) How can we cope with the serious issue of noise

pollution?

We can cope with this serious issue by developing more awareness about the dangerous impacts of noise pollution on human health and by showing the responsible attitude.

SECTION-II

- 3. Translate any Two of the following paragraphs into Urdu: (4, 4)
- (a) Quaid-e-Azam Muhammad Ali Jinnah was a nation builder and a great patriot. He wanted to protect the values, culture and traditions of the Muslims of the Sub-continent. He gave the Muslims a sense of identity by securing a separate homeland for them.
- (b) The most important element in the interior of the masjid is the mehrab, which is made of finely carved marble. To the right of the mehrab is a richly decorated pulpit. The masjid is so designed that even when it is most crowded, everyone in the masjid can listen to and look at the Imam.
- (c) Rehabilitation centres are the best places for the recovery process of the addicts. Complete medical support and guidance is provided to these people in these centres. Drug abusers, therefore, must be taken to proper and certified rehabilitation centres where proper treatment and cure is available for them.

(a) ترجمه:

قائدا عظم محمد علی جنائے ایک معمارِ قوم اور عظیم محبِ وطن انسان ہے۔ وہ برِ صغیر کے مسلمانوں کی اقدار ' ثقافت اور روایات کی حفاظت کرنا چاہتے تھے۔ انھوں نے مسلمانوں کے مسلمانوں کے لیے ایک علیحدہ وطن حاصل کرکے انھیں شاخت کا حساس عطامیا۔

(b) ترجمہ:

مسجد کے اندرونی حصہ میں سب سے اہم عضر مسجد کا محراب ہے جو کہ بڑی نفاست سے تراشے ہوئے سنگ مر مرکا بناہوا ہے۔ محراب کی دائیں طرف ایک نہایت عمدہ آرائش منبر ہے۔ مسجد اس طرح تعمیر کی گئی ہے کہ بہت زیادہ بھری ہوئی صورت میں بھی ہر شخص امام کو سن اور دیکھ سکتا ہے۔

(c) ترجمه:

نشے کے عادی لوگوں کی صحت یابی کے عمل کے لیے بحالی صحت کے مراکز بہترین جگہیں ہیں۔ ان مراکز میں ان لوگوں کو محل طبی امداد اور رہنمائی مہیا کی جاتی ہے۔ اس گھہیں ہیں۔ ان مراکز میں ان لوگوں کو منظور شدہ بحالی صحت کے مراکز میں لے جانا جا ہے ' جہاں اُن اسے لیے مناسب علاج اور دوا موجود ہوتی ہے۔

OR

Rewrite any Two above paragraphs into simple English.

Ans Simple English:

- (a) Quaid-e-Azam Muhammad Ali Jinnah was a man who built a nation. He had a great devotion for his motherland. He wanted the protection of values, culture and traditions of the Muslims of Indo-Pak. He gave the Muslims a sense of being a separate nation by achieving a different country for them.
- (b) The most important element in the interior of the mosque is the mehrab. It is made of marble carved in a very fine

way. A fully-decorated pulpit is to the right of the mehrab. The mosque is designed in such a way that everyone of the biggest crowd in the mosque can hear and see the Imam.

- (c) The recovery centres are the best places to regain the health of the drug abusers. These centres provide help and complete medical support to the addicts. Therefore, these addicts must be taken to proper and registered recovery centres where correct treatment is available for these drug abusers.
 - 4. Write down the summary of the poem "Stopping by Woods on a Snowy Evening" by Robert Frost. (5)

For Answer see Paper 2016 (Group-I), Q.4.
OR

Paraphrase the following lines into simple English with reference to the context:

For oft, when on my couch I lie In vacant or in pensive mood, They flash upon that inward eye Which is the bliss of solitude;

Reference:

These lines have been taken from the poem, "Daffodils" written by William Wordsworth.

Context:

The poet expresses the feelings of joy and pleasure, when he enjoys the sight of daffodils growing on the side of a lake. The sight leaves a permanent effect on his memory. Whenever he is alone and relaxing on his couch, he begins to think of those daffodils and then he feels extremely happy.

Explanation:

The poet is very much impressed with the natural beauty of the flowers. He says that whenever he is lying on his couch in his vacant or thoughtful mood, the beautiful sight appears before him. The scene of flowers that he saw on the lake comes in front of his eyes and this makes his heart joyful. It is a blessing of being alone.

5.	Use any FIVE	of the following words / phrases /
	idioms in your s	sentences: (5)
	(i) Geared up	(ii) Chaos
	(iii) Majesty	(iv) Gradually
	(v) Care	(vi) Rehabilitation
	(vii) Immense	(viii) Miserable
Ans		
(i)	Geared up	Students are geared up for the tutorial day.
(ii)	Chaos	The country is in chaos right now.
(iii)	Majesty	Now, your Majesty, what would you
		like to do today?
(iv)	Gradually	His powers of speech returned gradually.
(v)	Care	She takes care of her children.
(vi)	Rehabilitation	Rehabilitation centres are the best
1		places for the recovery process of the addicts.
(vii)	Immense	We take immense pride in our religion.
(viii)	Miserable	He faced <i>miserable</i> financial
		conditions in the last year.
6.	Write a letter to	your father asking him about the
.*	health of your m	other. (8)
Ans		Examination Hall, City, A.B.C.
		March 13, 2020

warch 13, 2020.

Dear Father,

From Ali's letter, I have come to know that mother is suffering from high blood pressure. I am really worried about her. I hope that she is taking precautionary measures to bring it to normal. Please ask her to take her medicine regularly and inform me about her present condition as early as possible.

Anxiously waiting for your reply.

Yours affectionately, X.Y.Z.

OR

Write a story with the moral "Union is Strength".

Die

"Union is Strength"

An old man had three sons. They always quarrelled with one another. The old man tried to improve their relations but all in vain.

At last, the old man fell ill. He was nearly on his deathbed. All the sons gathered around his bed. He asked them to bring a bundle of sticks. They obeyed him. He then asked them one by one to break the bundle. Everyone of them tried his best but to no purpose.

The old man smiled at their failure. He asked them to untie the bundle and break the sticks one by one. It was quite easy now. Even the youngest son broke the sticks easily. The old man called his sons nearer and said, "Union is Strength". The words were very few but they had good effect upon them. They began to live in peace and love with one another after his death. They began to enjoy a pleasant and respectful life.

Moral:

- (i) Union is Strength.
- (ii) United you stand, divided you fall.

OR

Write a dialogue between a tailor and a customer.

For Answer see Paper 2018 (Group-I), Q.6(OR).

7. Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions given at the end:

Musa was in chief command, and the gates were in his charge. They had been barred when the Christians came in view; but Musa threw them open. "Our bodies", he said, "will bar the gates". The young men were kindled by such words, and when he told them, "We have nothing to fight for but the ground we stand on; and without that we are without a home or a country", they were ready to die with him. With such a leader, the Moorish cavaliers performed feats of

bravery in the plain which divided the camp from the city.

Questions:

- (i) Who was the chief commander and what was in his charge?
- (ii) When were the gates barred?
- (iii) Who threw them open?
- (iv) What did Musa say?
- (v) What effect had his words on the young men?

Ais

- (i) Musa was the chief commander and incharge of the gates.
- (ii) The gates were barred when the Christians came in view.
- (iii) Musa threw them open.
- (iv) He said, "Our bodies will bar the gates. We have nothing to fight for but the ground we stand on; and without that we are without a home or country."
- (v) On hearing his words, the young men were ready to die with him.
- 8. Translate any FIVE of the following sentences into English: (5)

AIR

We do not run this factory.

When has your friend married?

The grandmother told us a strange story.

My brother will give me gifts.

The farmer will have been ploughing for four days.

No tree was cut down from the jungle.

(vii) تم مكان كب خالى كرو يح؟

When will you vacate the house?

(viii) سورج نکلنے سے پہلے الاکے پھول توڑ چکے تھے۔

The boys had plucked the flowers before the sun rose.

Exclusively for candidates whose Medium of Examination is English

(Question – 8 Alternative to Urdu Translation)

Write TEN sentences about "An Industrial Exhibition". 8.

(5)

Ans An Industrial Exhibition

An industrial exhibition was arranged in Islamabad in March last year. The intention of the organizers was to exhibit industrial products at one place. The trading community and the general public showed keen interest in the products. Exhibits included textiles and garments, electrical goods, household items, handicrafts, glass wares, furniture, sewing machines and stainless steel. The Pakistan Railway and WAPDA had put up very informatory stalls. Heavy industrial goods, rollers, water pumps, tube-well equipment, motors, fertilizers and machinery were also on display. Prices of consumer goods were quite reasonable. Manufacturers were selling their products at reduced rates. Besides, there were food and entertainment stalls which attracted the cheerful crowds.

Change the voice of the following: 9.

(5)

Ans

- The picture is made by the boy. (i) The boy makes the picture.
- She gave me two films. (ii) I was given two films by her,
- She was teaching the students. (iii) The students were being taught by her.
- Nothing had been gained by them. (iv) They had gained nothing.
- She will write a letter. (v) A letter will be written by her.